The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from November 14, 2019
Oakland Library ~ 5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Rosie Cupler, Clinton Bradley, Fred Fox and Christian Mash. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Ann Leighton, Public Services Coordinator and Georgie Lewis, Administrative Assistant.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.

The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. After review, Tina motioned to approve the minutes. Rosie seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for October 2019 were reviewed and discussed. Tina made a motion to accept the statements as presented and Fred seconded. The motion carried with the financial statements being received and filed.
The Director’s Report was presented and reviewed by Thomas. 
Items of Old Business were discussed:

· Thomas informed the group that he received one quote, which was from Delano’s, to remove the carpeting in the basement. Their proposal was for $4,500 to remove and dispose of the old carpeting. The quote does not include any detail regarding the removal or covering of the asbestos tiles. Thomas explained that the problems facing the Library are that some of the tiles are loose, where others are brittle, which cause them to break when trying to lift them. Another issue is the adhesive used to glue the tiles down is asbestos-based. Thomas told the group that the Library was left with three obvious options to deal with the issue:

1. Leave the tile and carpet alone
2. Hire professionals to remove asbestos tiles and carpeting

3. Do removal in-house

The group decided to tour the basement area to have a better idea of the area of discussion. When the group reconvened, they discussed other options such as raising the floor slightly by covering it with a sealant or concrete. They advised Thomas to contact Jason King regarding our dilemma to see if he could recommend a contractor in order for us to move forward.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· (Wanda Guard arrived at 5:35pm) Thomas requested that all fines charged and accumulated before 2012 be removed from our Polaris system. He explained that these fines, which total $59,813, are totals that were rolled over from our previous system, TLC. He continued to say that it is very likely that the old fines are not all accurate, and because they came from the old system, there is no way to track them. Clinton made a motion to eliminate all fines and replacement costs charged prior to 2012, which total $59,813. Tina seconded the motion and all were in favor.
· The topic of High Demand Titles was discussed by the group. Clinton presented the idea of charging patrons $1 to reserve high demand titles. He stated that other libraries in Maryland do this with success. The group, in general, felt that this would not be a positive public service to the patrons of this area. No actions were taken.
· Karl opened the conversation about the potential opening for a trustee member. Rosie would prefer to not renew her position in January.  After some discussion, Christian motioned to send Linda Ashby’s resume for recommendation as Library Trustee to the County Commissioners to fill Rosie Cupler’s position. Fred seconded the motion, with all in favor of approval. 
· Georgie reviewed the Trustee’s meeting schedule for 2020 with the group. She informed them that the meeting scheduled for October 8th would again be the week of Autumn Glory festivities. Christian motioned to move the meeting date ahead to Tuesday, October 6th. Tina seconded and the motion carried. 
· Thomas and Georgie discussed the Library’s holiday schedule for 2020. Thomas proposed a few changes to the schedule, which would go into effect January 1, 2020. The change proposals were:

1. Veteran’s Day no longer be a holiday. It will be a workday that the Library will continue to be closed for Staff Development Day.

2. Add a new holiday-day after Thanksgiving, in which the Library will be closed.

3. Eliminate Maryland Day as a floating holiday

4. Eliminate Good Friday as a floating holiday

5. Add two personal days, prorated, to employee days off effective January 1, 2020.
Wanda made a motion to approve the above listed change proposals to the 2020 Holiday schedule. Rosie seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

· Karl discussed the election of a new Vice-President to replace Wanda Guard, whose term ends on December 31, 2019. Clinton made a motion to nominate Fred as the incoming Vice President and Christian seconded the nomination. The motion carried unanimously.
· Thomas presented a purchase request for a laptop to be used for presentations at the Grantsville Branch. The purchase request totals $762.48 and will be paid from FY20 Capital IT funds. The group discussed the cost of the laptop and questioned if a less expensive computer would be sufficient. The Trustees tabled the agenda item and asked Thomas to discuss the issue with Allen. Thomas is to update the Trustees at the next meeting.
· Georgie presented the snow removal proposals to the group:
1. Austin Bolyard
Oak Sidewalk

Snow blower, Shovel & Apply Abrasives
$27/hour

2. RC Newman

Oak Parking Lot

Plow & Apply Abrasives


$20/plow
3. Jack Morgan

Accident Sidewalk
Shovel
& Apply Abrasives

$25/shovel
4. Level Acres

Grantsv Parking Lot
Plow & Apply Abrasives


$80/plow
5. Level Acres

Grantsv Sidewalk

Shovel
& Apply Abrasives

$25/shovel

Georgie told the group that the proposals were all the same as last winter. Wanda made a motion to approve the above listed snow removal proposals. Rosie seconded the motion and all were in favor.
· Thomas requested a fund allowance for staff to have a Christmas party. He recommended an amount of $25 per person. Tina motioned to approve funding for a staff Christmas party, with an allowance of $25 per staff member. Christian seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
· Thomas opened discussion with the group about Holiday Bonuses. After some discussion Wanda asked Georgie what amount had been given in past years. Georgie shared a worksheet that showed bonus amounts that staff has received over the past six years. Wanda then made a motion to give each staff person a Holiday Bonus in the amount of $200, which is to be paid on November 19, 2019. Rosie seconded the motion. All were in favor except Fred, who abstained.
The next meeting will be held Thursday, December 12th, 2019 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.

Fred made the motion to adjourn at 7:10PM. Rosie seconded the motion and the motion carried.
